Dear Mayor and Council,

It's with a heavy heart that I type this. It has become apparent that no matter what I do to better the City of White Police Department and protect the citizens of White, it is not enough to meet the expectations of the Mayor.

I have tried to communicate with her but unless she gets what she wants, it's not good enough. Do to the hostile work environment created by her dabbling in day-to-day operations of the Police Department, I am resigning.

I offered to work a Notice, but after a discussion with the Mayor as well as SGT Barnes everyone feels it best for me to step aside so the City of White can move forward.

I have done everything I can to make the City of White a better and safer place to live and visit. I walk away with my head held high knowing that the decision I made were to protect the City of White, the Police Department, the Mayor, the Council, the citizens of White, and myself from litigation under Title 42 USC 1983.

I wish the City of White and its citizens all the best in the future.

Thank you,

J Dane Hunter 12-26-2018